
Bethel Township Special Session

March 5, 2024 @ 6:30 pm.

Meeting called to order @ 6:39 pm

Attendance: Trustees Nancy Brown, Alec Ashbaugh & Chris Crowley, Fiscal Officer 
Stacey McKenzie, Road Supervisor Bryan Stastny & Administrator Rhonda Ledford

Trustee Chris Crowley makes a motion to proceed with the interviews for the Bethel 
Township Road Department Part-time position. The interviews will be held on Thursday, 
March 7, 2024, from 2:00 on and on Monday, March 11, 2024, starting at 10:00 am.  
Second by Trustee Alec Ashbaugh.  R/C: All ayes.

Meeting adjourned @ 6:49 pm.

Bethel Township Work Session

1.  Roads: Flooding on Cedar & Orchid.  Trustee Brown advised the road 
department crew to contact Retired Trustee Dave Phares and find out the work 
previously completed at this location.

2. ARPA: (Balance $486,342.67) Rhonda would like to purchase chairs and chair 
racks for the Donnelsville rental cabin for approx. $2,000.00.  The road 
department would like to investigate purchasing a mini excavator and a skid 
loader for approx. $60,000.00.

3. New Cruiser: 2015 in shop again.  Rhonda Will follow up with the details on the 
new cruiser.

4. Grants: Nancy will work on the CDBG that is available. 

5. Roads: Road supervisor Bryan Stastny received a thank you for his work after a 
surprise EPA visit, which was uneventful with no violations.  Bryan agrees to take 
the proper pesticide courses required to treat Bethel Township roads and parks. 

6. County: The county road maintenance department will only work on our vehicles 
for tires, windshield, and oil changes. 


